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1. STATEMENT OF THE CASE

This case commenced before the Professional Practices Commission, hereinafter
referred to as the “Commission,” with the filing of a Petition for Reinstatement on November 12,
2009, by Joel Johnston, hereinafter referred to as the “Petitioner.” The Petition was filed against
Roger D. Breed, Commissioner of Education, Department of Education, State of Nebraska,
hereinafter referred to as the “Commissioner.”

The Petition alleges that the Petitioner’s public school certificate number XXX-XX-
3386 , was revoked by the State Board of Education on the 4 day of November, 2005, for a
period of four years. The Petitioner further alleges that he has been employed during the time of
revocation at the following: Sharon North Jones Studio of Music and Iowa Western Community
College in Council Bluffs, Iowa.

The Petitioner further alleges that he has fully complied with the Order of Revocation, that he
will not in the future engage in any practice which is listed in the statutes or regulations as
grounds for revocation or suspension of a certificate, and that he is familiar with the Criteria of
Professional Practices adopted pursuant to Neb. Rev. Stat. Section 79-868(2)(Reissue 2003).

On December 14, 2009, the Commissioner, through his General Counsel, filed an
Answer to said Petition, admitting the revocation of the Petitioner’s certificate and attaching a
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public hearing on the Petition and make an appropriate recommendation to the State Board of
Education as is warranted by the evidence.

On December 23, 2009, Kathi Vontz, Clerk of the Commission, filed a Notice of
Hearing which was sent to the Petitioner by U.S. Mail, postage prepaid and delivered by hand a
copy of the same to the Commissioner’s General Counsel. The Notice of Hearing advised that a
public hearing on the Petition and Answer would be held on the 27™ day of March, 2010,
commencing at approximately 9:45 a.m. or immediately following the preceding hearing, in the
State Board Hearing Room, 6th Floor, Nebraska State Office Building, 301 Centennial Mall
South, Lincoln, Nebraska. The Notice further advised that the hearing would be held before a
designated hearing committee of the Commission, with Samuel Van Pelt serving as legal counsel
to advise the Chair in the performance of his duties.

The Petition and Answer came on for hearing at approximately 9:45 a.m. at the above
time and place before a Hearing Panel of the Commission consisting of Commission Members ,
Robert Beck, Sharon Bohling, Jon Habben, Raymond Keller, Jodi Kupper, Joanne Lehman,
Brian Maher, Marie Meyers, Karen Shelton, Lana Sides, and Lynn Strack. Commissioner
Anglemyer recused herself from the hearing. Commissioner Maher served as Chairperson. The
proceedings were reported by Wendy Cutting of General Reporting Services, Lincoln, Nebraska.
The Petitioner appeared in person. The Commissioner appeared by his General Counsel, Brian
L. Halstead. Testimony of witnesses and exhibits were received in evidence. Thereafter, the
Petitioner and the Commissioner’s General Counsel made their closing arguments.

Thereupon, the Commission adjourned and deliberated based on the record before it, and
makes the following Findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law, and Recommendation to the State
Board of Education:

I1. FINDINGS OF FACT

I. The Petitioner, previously held a Nebraska public schools teaching certificate number
XXX-XX-3386, endorsed in Music K-12, with an expiration date of august 31, 2010.

2. From the date of revocation until the date of the hearing, the Petitioner has not violated
any laws, and has been gainfully employed.

3. The Petitioner has met the requirements of Neb. Rev. Stat.,, Section 79-1282
(Supp.1996). and Title 92, Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter 21, for the issuance of
teaching certificates, all as required by Neb. Rev. Stat. Section 79-869 (Supp.1996). The
Petitioner understands those requirements and has stated that he will not violate nor fail to
comply with any of the same if he is issued a new teaching certificate.
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1. The Commission has jurisdiction in this case and all proceedings have been in
accordance with applicable Constitutional, Statutory, and Regulatory Requirements.

2. The Petitioner has proven by a preponderance of the evidence that he has met all the
requirements of Neb. Rev. Stat. Section79-806 through 79-815 (Reissue 2003), and Title 92,
Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter 21, for the issuance of a Nebraska teaching certificate,
all as required by Neb. Rev. Stat. 79-869 (Reissue 2003).

3. The Petitioner has further proven by a preponderance of the evidence that he should
be allowed to apply to the State Department of Education for the issuance of a new teaching
certificate.

IV. RECOMMENDATION

Therefore, the Commission respectfully recommends to the State Board of Education
that Joel Johnston has met all of the statutory and regulatory requirements for the issuance of a
Nebraska public schools teaching certificate, and that he accordingly be allowed to apply for the
same before the Commissioner of Education, State of Nebraska.

A -
Dated this___4 day of 7/ ,2010.
<

Brian Maher, CHairpersor{
Hearing Committee
Nebraska Professional Practices Commission



[image: image5.jpg]CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing Findings of Fact,
Conclusions of Law, and Recommendation of the Commission was served upon Petitioner, Joel
Johnston, by U.S. Mail, postage prepaid. It was also hand delivered to Brian Halstead, General
Counsel for the Commissioner, on this /c Z day of; ,,A‘,f/ , 2970 , atthe
following addresses. 74

Joel Johnston Brian L. Halstead
Petitioner Attorney for Petitioner
15148 Chalco Pointe Drive 301 Centennial Mall South
Omaha, NE 68138 Lincoln, NE 68528

Kathi Vontz /
Clerk of the Commission
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BEFORE THE NEBRASKA PROFESSIONAL PRACTICES COMMISSION

STATE OF NEBRASKA ORlG‘NAL

In the Matter of the
Reinstatement of:
PPC Case No. 09-09

15148 Chalco Pointe Drive

Omaha, NE 68138 TRANSCRIPT
VOLUME I of I

(Pages 1 through 19)

EXHIBITS 1-4

)
)
)
Joel D. Johnston )
)
)
)

Nebraska State Office Building
301 Centennial Mall South
Department of Education Board Room
Sixth Floor
Lincoln, Nebraska
Convened, pursuant to notice, at 10:55 a.m., on
March 27, 2010,
BEFORE:
THE HONORABLE SAMUEL VAN PELT, Hearing Officer.
COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT:
JODI KUPPER, Chairperson; BRIAN MAHER, Presiding;
SUSAN ANGLEMEYER; ROBERT BECK; SHARON BOHLING; JON HABBEN;
RAYMOND KELLER; JOANNE LEHMAN; MARIE MEYERS; KAREN SHELTON;
and LYNN STRACK.
OTHERS PRESENT:

KATHI VONTZ, Clerk of the Commission

GENERAL REPORTING SERVICE (402) 477-8425
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For the Respondent:

Pro se:

APPEARANCES

Brian L. Halstead, #18077

Assistant Commissioner/
General Counsel

Department of Education

301 Centennial Mall South

Sixth Floor

Lincoln, NE 68509

Joel D. Johnston
15148 Chalco Pointe Drive
Omaha, NE 68138
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INDEX

WITNESSES: Direct Cross Redirect Recross

FOR _THE PETITIONER:

Joel D. Johnston 10 i i i

EXHIBITS: Marked Offered Ruled On Found

1 Pleadings (10 pages) 5 7 7 Appendix

2 Title 92, Nebraska 5 7 7 Appendix
Administrative Code,
Chapter 27 (16 pages)

3 Title 85, Nebraska ] 7 7 Appendix
Administrative Code,
Chapter 1 (29 pages)

4 Resumé of Joel B 5 12 Appendix
Johnston (13 pages)

Appearances 2

Reporter's Certificate 4

Opening Statement by Mr. Johnston 7

Closing Argument by Mr. Johnston 15

Motion 18

Decision 19
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE:
State of Nebraska )

y 88,
County of Lancaster )

I, WENDY C. CUTTING, reporter for GENERAL
REPORTING SERVICE, and a Notary Public duly commissioned,
gqualified and acting under a general notarial commission
within and for the State of Nebraska, certify that I
reported the proceedings in this matter; that the witness
in this proceeding personally appeared before me and was
first sworn to tell the truth, the whole truth and nothing
but the truth; that the transcript of testimony is a true,
accurate and complete extension of the recording made of
those proceedings; that the transcript consists of:

Volume I, pages 1 through 18, and Exhibits 1
through 4; and further, that the disposition of the
exhibits is referenced in the index hereto.

IN TESTMIONY WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand
officially and attached my notarial seal at Lincoln,

h
Nebraska, this 8/ day of April, 2010.

WENDY C. CUTTING

My Comm. Exp. Nov, 10, 2010 Notary %ﬁblic Cj

) ~ '
o 7 ’y .
* a3 Ny ] 7 7 : Py
. GENERALNOTARY - Side of Nebroska (g d (1 N varr .
QJ}»A“
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PROCEEDINGS:

(Exhibits 1 through 4 were marked for
identification.)

CHAIRPERSON MAHER: Ladies and gentlemen, I am
Brian Maher, chairperson of this hearing panel of the
Nebraska Professional Practices Commission. I convene this
hearing at 10:55 a.m. for the purpose of receiving evidence
on a petition filed by Joel D. Johnston, Petitioner, against
Roger D. Breed, Commissioner of Education, Respondent, Case
No. 09-09.

The other members of the hearing committee are
Robert Beck, Sharon Bohling, Jon Habben, Raymond Keller,
Jodi Kupper, Joanne Lehman, Marie Meyers, Karen Shelton, and
Lynn Strack. Susan J. Anglemeyer has recused herself.

The Commission's attorney is Samuel Van Pelt. His
purpose is to advise the hearing panel chairperson, and the
Commission on the performance of our duties under the
Commission's rules and regulations.

The court reporter is Wendy Cutting. Her purpose
is to record the testimony of the witnesses and mark the
exhibits.

The Clerk of the Commission is Kathi Vontz. Her
purpose is administrative.

This case arises from a request by the State Board

of Education that the Commission hear this matter pursuant
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to Sections 79-859 through 79-871 of the Nebraska statutes
and the rules and regulations thereunder.

At this time I ask the attorney to enter his
appearance.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Now, Mr. Johnston, you are
appearing pro se, so you -- and you have the burden of
proving, and I'm going to call on you to talk first in all
of this, but at this time, will you simply state your name
and indicate that you are appearing pro se?

MR. JOHNSTON: Joel D. Johnston, I am appearing
pro se.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Very well.

And, Mr. Halstead, you may enter your appearance.

MR. HALSTEAD: Brian Halstead, 301 Centennial Mall
South, Sixth Floor, Lincoln, Nebraska 68509, on behalf of
the Commissioner of Education.

THE HEARING OFFICER: You may continue.

CHAIRPERSON MAHER: At this time, if there are no
objections, I will enter into the record the pleadings which
are marked as Exhibit 1; the standards of ethics and
competency, which is 92 Nebraska Administrative Code,
Chapter 27, and is marked as Exhibit 2; and the Regulations
Concerning Teacher and Administrator Certificate
Reinstatement, which is 95 Nebraska Administrative Code,

Chapter 2, and is marked as Exhibit 3. Are there any
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objections?

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Johnston, I believe that
Mr. Halstead showed these to you earlier. Do you have any
obijections to Exhibits 1, 2, or 37

MR. JOHNSTON: No.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Halstead, do you have
any objection?

MR. HALSTEAD: I have no objections.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Exhibits 1, 2, and 3 will be
received.

CHAIRPERSON MAHER: Exhibits 1, 2, and 3 are
received.

(Exhibits 1 through 3 were received in evidence.
See Index.)

At this time, the hearing committee's attorney
will conduct the hearing.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Okay, do you have any -- Mr.
Johnston, do you have any opening statement that you wish to
make? Now, you should be a good lawyer by now, because
you've sat and listened to a lot of this.

(Laughter.)

MR. JOHNSTON: If I may, I'll make a brief one.

THE HEARING OFFICER: You may.

MR. JOHNSTON: I'm here, because six years ago, I

made a serious mistake in my professional life and my
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personal life. And I am sorry for that mistake and any hurt
it caused and I regret that situation to this day. I set
three goals for myself after that. And one was that I would
be honest and I would accept complete responsibility for it,
and all consequences. And I've done that, I believe. I set
a goal that I would look at what happened and make sure that
I would never be in that kind of position again. And I
believe I've done that. And I set a final goal that I would
rebuild my professional career doing what I do best and what
I love, and that's teach music. And above all, do it in a
completely professional way that's absolutely above
reproach. And I believe I've done that. And it's my goal,
I hope I can convey those things to you today and I look
forward to any guestions.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Halstead, do you have
any opening comments that you wish to make?

MR. HALSTEAD: I'd waive an opening, Your Honor.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Johnston, you may
proceed now with your evidence. Do you have any exhibits?
Do you wish to call any witnesses?

MR. JOHNSTON: I have an exhibit.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Do you wish to testify on
your own behalf?

MR. JOHNSTON: I do, and I have an exhibit.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Why don't we start out with
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your testimony?

And would you please administer the oath to Mr.
Johnston?

THE REPORTER: Would you raise your right hand,
please? Do you solemnly swear or affirm the testimony
you're about to give will be the truth, the whole truth, and
nothing but the truth?

MR. JOHNSTON: I do.

JOEL JOHNSTON

Called as a witness on his own behalf, having been
first duly sworn, testified as follows:

THE HEARING OFFICER: Go ahead and just state your
name and address for the record.

MR. JOHNSTON: Joel D. Johnston, 15148 Chalco
Pointe Drive, Omaha, Nebraska.

THE HEARING OFFICER: I'm going to allow you just
to testify in a narrative fashion and if Mr. Halstead has
any objection to anything you say, he will make those
objections, but why don't you tell us what you have to say
and then why don’t you go ahead and offer any exhibits.

MR. JOHNSTON: Can I offer an exhibit as I -~

THE HEARING OFFICER: Sure, you can do, yes, you
can do it any way you wish. Have these been marked?

MR. JOHNSTON: This one is marked, yes.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Okay. And you have copies?
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MR. JOHNSTON: Yes.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Let me have the original,
the one with the yellow sticker. Thank you.

MR. HALSTEAD: Your Honor, for the record, I have
no objections to Exhibit No. 4.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Proceed.

DIRECT TESTIMONY

BY MR. JOHNSTON:

It's my understanding that it's my job and my
purpose today to show that I've moved on in a professional
way, that I'm worthy of consideration for recertification.
The materials that I have is, on the first page, a resumé of
what I've done professionally since 2005. I, in the fall of
2005, was asked by Sharon North Jones, who runs Sharon North
Jones Studio of Music, i1f I would be interested in teaching
music and teach lessons. Sharon was someone that I
respected and someone that knew my work, and I'd sent some
of my students at my school to her and I was real thankful
for the opportunity, and I started with three voice
students. And that studio has grown over the course of four
years. I've been carrying about 40 private voice students
since then, and those are middle school and high school
students and some adults.

That spring, we began a program called Performer's

Edge, which was a musical theater program designed to teach
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Joel Johnston -- direct 11

acting, singing, and dancing, and I wrote the curriculum and
hired the staff for that. We've had great success. It's
been a wonderful program and have had probably more than 500
students since then in the program.

I also created two ensembles, one was a middle
school group and one was a high school group, and those
groups have grown tremendously since we started those in
2006, and had a great reputation.

I have contact with well over 130 students a week
as part of the studio and it's been really gratifying that
my career has grown. I have references from the people that
I've worked with as well as a few parents and I have other
items on this resumé, aside from my work at the studio.

I've been director of the High School Show Choir
Camp at Buena Vista University, conducted the Southwest Iowa
Men's Chorus at Iowa Western, and I'm asked frequently to do
choreography for area schools, to conduct choral festivals,
to judge district music contests and show choir festivals
and I've appreciated those opportunities and it's been a big
part ol my career, as well.

The second page is a list of my references and
personal -- professional and personal references, and those
are all letters that are attached as part of this packet. I
think the first two letters are probably the most

instructive in terms of people who have seen me work on a
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Joel Johnston -- direct 12

daily basis. The first one is from Sharon North Jones who
has seen my work with students on a daily basis. The second
from Linda Meuret, who is my partner in Performer's Edge and
whose students I've also taught -~ excuse me, her sons and
daughters I've also taught as private students that are in
my program. The other letters are from directors whose
students I've worked with and whose programs I've worked in
since that time.

I think that's all I have right now.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Halstead, you indicated
you have no obijection to Exhibit 4.

MR. HALSTEAD: I have no objections.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Exhibkit 4 is received.

(Exhibit 4 was received in evidence. See Index.)

And do you have any -- you have no further
testimony, is that correct, that you wish to state?

MR. JOHNSTON: That's correct, none at this time.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Halstead, you may
cross-examine.

MR. HALSTEAD: Thank you.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. HALSTEAD:
Q Mr. Johnston, since many of the members of the
Commission weren't here the first time you came before the

Commission, could you briefly describe for us in your own
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Joel Johnston -- cross 13

terms what you did to get your certificate revoked
originally?

A This is in -- this was a situation with one
student and this is a situation of a student that was a
member of my ensembles and thus was in rehearsals that I ran
for 10 to 15 hours a week, and sometimes more. Beyond that,
a series of conversational e-mails that happened over the
course of that year. There was one instance after the
school year was over that resulted in sexual contact.

o] And 1if I remember correctly, this young lady had
graduated from high school.

A Correct.

Q And then about a month later is when your sexual
relationship with her occurred.

A That's correct, yes.

Q What did you learn from your revocation and since
that time about your relationship with students or the
student/teacher relationship?

A Perspective. I was doing a good job of directing
that program and was spending tremendous hours there. I was
isolated, had been divorced a year earlier and really had
lost my perspective on establishing great contacts outside
of school, great social contacts. That's a situation that
I've remedied. And I think the other, probably most

important thing was not going down a slippery slope. And
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Joel Johnston -- cross 14

there was a time where early on, I could have said, no,
e-mails with a student are inappropriate. The e-mails were
conversational, but were still inappropriate to take part
of, and I think it's really that perspective of making sure
there's a balance outside of your professional life and make
sure your personal life is in order. And when that happens,
I think the chances of that kind of thing happening are
almost nil.

Q Are you looking to get back into teaching, since
your resumé shows such a successful career in doing musical

outside of the school setting?

A I do enjoy my career now. I would like it as an
option.
Q Have you had any criminal convictions since your

certificate was revoked?
A No.
Q Any contacts with law enforcement or
investigations about your behavior?
A No.
MR. HALSTEAD: I don't have any more questions.
THE HEARING OFFICER: Any Commission members on my
left have any questions of Mr. Johnston?
(No response.)
Any on my right?

(No response.)




[image: image20.jpg]10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

15

Do you wish to say anything further in response to
the guestions that were asked of you by Mr. Halstead?

MR. JOHNSTON: No.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Do you have any additional
evidence to offer?

MR. JOHNSTON: No.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Halstead, do you have
any evidence that you wish to offer?

MR. HALSTEAD: None, Your Honor.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Very well, that completes
the evidentiary portion of the hearing.

And, Mr. Johnston, you may close, summarize your
evidence.

MR. JOHNSTON: I think my record since then has
spoken to the fact that I'm appropriate with students and I
have really hundreds of references with students and former
students and parents and teachers that would vouch for the
fact that I am professional and I am appropriate and that I
am a good teacher. And I think that it's no small
consolalion to me thal we are not doomed to repeat a
mistake. And so, I haven't and I never will.

And I do enjoy my career now. 1 would like to
keep it as an option that perhaps I'd teach in the public
school district again.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Any Commission members have
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any questions of Mr. Johnston?

CHAIRPERSON MAHER: I have a couple, Judge.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Go ahead.

CHAIRPERSON MAHER: Mr. Johnston, your work you do
now, forgive me, I'm a math teacher --

(Laughter.)

-- so I'm trying to -- your work you do now, it
seems to me as though there would be a considerable amount
of one-on-one working --

MR. JOHNSTON: 1In the private voice, yeah.

CHAIRPERSON MAHER: Okay, small group, one-on-one,
which is very similar to, I'm guessing, very similar to what
you did when you were teaching, small groups, one-on-one.

MR. JOHNSTON: 1In some ways, yeah.

CHATIRPERSON MAHER: A lot of informal interaction
with students.

MR. JOHNSTON: Uh-=huh.

CHAIRPERSON MAHER: So, what you -- is it fair to
say that what you've done over the last five or six years
has approximated?

MR. JOHNSTON: In a lot of ways, yes.

CHAIRPERSON MAHER: At least the individual
interaction with students?

MR. JOHNSTON: Yeah, I think I teach more private

individual things now than I did as a teacher, as well as
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ensemble things, so, yeah, it approximates what I would do
as a teacher very closely.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Any other guestions?

(No response.)

Mr. Halstead, you may respond.

MR. HALSTEAD: No, I have nothing, Your Honor.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Do you have anything further
that you wish to say in response to the one question from
the Commission member?

MR. JOHNSTON: I do not, Your Honor, thank you.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Very well, that completes
the hearing and you may proceed to close this thing.

CHAIRPERSON MAHER: The hearing committee will now
adjourn and we will consider the evidence. The hearing
committee's decision will be reduced to writing. A copy of
the hearing committee's findings, conclusions and decision
will be furnished to the parties. If the decision includes
a recommendation to allow the petitioner to apply for a new
certificate, the findings, conclusions and recommendation
will be presenlted Lo Lhe State Board of Education.

I now declare this hearing adjourned at 11:10 a.m.

(Whereupon, the hearing was adjourned at 11:10
a.m., to be reconvened after executive session and
deliberation of the evidence.)

(Back on the record at 1:10 p.m.)
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CHATRPERSON KUPPER: There is a motion regarding
the Commission's recommendation on Case No. 09-09, Joel
Johnston?

COMMISSIONER MAHER: I move that the Nebraska
Professional Practices Commission adopts the findings of
fact and conclusions of law and recommend to the State Board
of Education that the certificate of Joel Johnston be -~ can
I start over?

CHAIRPERSON KUPPER: Yes, please.

COMMISSIONER MAHER: I move that the Nebraska
Professional Practices Commission adopts the findings of
fact and conclusions of law and recommend to the State Board
of Education that Joel Johnston be allowed to apply for the
issuance of a public school teaching certificate.

CHAIRPERSON KUPPER: Second?

COMMISSIONER LEHMAN: Second it.

CHAIRPERSON KUPPER: Seconded by Joanne. It's
been moved and seconded to accept the findings of fact and
conclusions of law and recommend opportunity for
reapplication of certification. Is there discussion?

(No response.)

Please call the roll.

THE CLERK: Beck

COMMISSIONER BECK: Yes.

THE CLERK: Bohling.
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COMMISSIONER BOHLING: Yes.

THE CLERK: Habben.
COMMISSIONER HABBEN: Yes.
THE CLERK: Keller.
COMMISSIONER KELLER: Yes.
THE CLERK: Kupper.
CHAIRPERSON KUPPER: Yes.
THE CLERK: Lehman.
COMMISSIONER LEHMAN: Yes.
THE CLERK: Maher.
COMMISSIONER MAHER: Yes.
THE CLERK: Meyers.
CHAIRPERSON MEYERS: Yes.

THE CLERK: Shelton.

COMMISSIONER SHELTON: Yes.

THE CLERK: Strack.

COMMISSIONER STRACK: Yes.

(Whereupon, at 1:11 p.m. on March 27,

proceedings were concluded.)

1.9
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STATE OF NEBRASKA

Joel Johnston
15148 Chalco Pointe Drive
Omabha, NE 68138

Petitioner,
NOTICE OF HEARING
NPPC Case No. 09-09

Vs.

Roger D. Breed, Ed.D.
Commissioner of Education

301 Centennial Mall South — 6™ Floor
P.O. Box 94933

Lincoln, NE 68509-4933,

N AN AN AN AN AN AN AN NS AN NSNS AN AN AN

Respondent.

Petitioner and Respondent are hereby notified that a hearing on the Petition for
Reinstatement filed by Joel Johnston on November 12, 2009, will be held in the Hearing Room,
6" Floor, Nebraska State Office Building, 301 Centennial Mall South, Lincoln, Nebraska, on the
27™ day of March, 2010, commencing at 9:45 a.m. or immediately following the preceding
hearing.

Commission members of the Nebraska Professional Practices Commission will hear and
consider the case.

Samuel Van Pelt, Route 1, Box 169, Hickman, Nebraska 68372 has been appointed legal
counsel to advise the chairperson in the performance of the chairperson’s duties.

Dated %WU/Z ‘777?

Brian Maher, Chairperson, Hearing Panel
NEBRASKA PROFESSIONAL PRACTICES COMMISSION

By Kathi Vontz, Clerk of fic Commission
NEBRASKA PROFESSIONAL PRACTICES COMMISSION




[image: image26.jpg]CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the above Notice dated . [z(’ - T A
2009, for Case Number 09-09, was mailed to Joel Johnston, Petitioner, by U.S. Mail postage

prepaid, and delivered by hand to Brign Halstead, Attorney for the Commissioner of Education,

onthis 7.5+ 2l day of A e rrseth ey, 2009, at the following addresses.
Joel Johnston Brian Halstead
Petitioner Attorney for Commissioner of Education
15148 Chalco Pointe Drive 301 Centennial Mall South
Omaha, NE 68138 Lincoln, NE 68509

Kathi Vontz /

Clerk of the Commission“/
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STATE OF NEBRASKA

IN THE MATTER OF THE )
REINSTATEMENT OF: ) PPC Case No. 09-09

) FILED
Joel D. Johnston )
15148 Chalco Pointe Drive ) ANSWER
Omaha, NE 68138 )

) .

Applicant. ) PRAGTGEE GOMMISSION

COMES NOW the Respondent, Roger Breed, Commissioner of Education, and for his
Answer to the Applicant’s Petition for Reinstatement, alleges as follows:
1: That on November 4, 2005, the State Board of Education revoked the Applicant’s
Nebraska standard teaching certificate for four (4) years. A copy of the Final
Order of the State Board of Education is attached and marked as exhibit “A”, and
by this reference incorporated herein.
WHEREFORE, the Respondent requests that the Commission hold a hearing in this

matter, and make a recommendation to the State Board of Education as may be warranted by the

G 4r D. Breed, EA.D.

Commissioner of Education

evidence at such hearing.

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that a copy of the above Answer was mailed to the parties of record,

postage prepaid, this / é {/dqay of December 2009.

Brian L. Halstead #18077
General Counsel
Nebraska Department of Education
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STATE OF NEBRASKA

NDE Case No. 05-21
Douglas D. Christensen
Commissioner of Education
301 Centennial Mall South
Lincoln, NE 68509,

Hov
1

FINAL ORDER
Petitioner,

V.
Joel D. Johnston

15148 Chalco Pointe Drive
Omaha, NE 68138,

Respondent.

This matter came before the State Board of Education ("State Board"), Lincoln,
Nebraska, on November 4, 2005, upon the recommendation of the Nebraska Professional
Practices Commission (“NPPC") that the public school certificate of the Respondent,
Joel D. Johnston, be revoked for a period of four (4) years. The parties were notified of the
State Board’s consideration in this matter. Appearing before the State Board were Kathi
Vontz, NPPC Clerk, and Brian Halstead, General Counsel, who presented a statement on
behalf of the Commissioner. The Respondent's counsel Jeff Kirkpatrick appeared on
behalf of Respondent.

The record of the NPPC proceeding, containing the “Findings of Fact, Conclusions
of Law, and Recommendation of the Commission,” all of the pleadings, exhibits, and a
written transcript of the NPPC hearing, was received by the State Board into evidence as

“Exhibit 1. The Notice of Disposition and the certified return receipt were received into

4 2005

\
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finds, concludes, and orders as follows:

Kt

(R The State Board has jurisdic

1y this

ase pursuant to Neb., Rev. Stat
Section 79-866 {Relssue 2003);

2. The Petitioner is Douglas . Ghristensen, Commigsioner of Educaiion, 301
Centennial Mall South, .0, Box 94933, Lincoln, NE 68509, The Respondent holds a
Nebraska public school teaching certificate number -3386, endorsed in Music K12,
with an expiration date of August 31, 2010,

3. The Respondent was employed as a music teacher by the Millard Public
Schools until he resigned on April 20, 2005;

4, During the 2004-2005 school year, the Respondent engaged in a personal
relationship with a female student that resulted in the Respondent and the student having
sexual intercourse in June 2004,

5. The Respondent has violated Neb. Rev. Stat. § 78-866(2) (Reissue 2003)
and Title 92, Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter 27, Section 004.04FE (effective date:
November 12, 2003) (“educator shall not commit an act of moral furpitude”); Section
004.02E (effective date: November 12, 2003) ("exploited his professional relationship with

“r

a student”); Section 004.03C ( same effective date) ("failed to make reasonable efforts to
protect the student from conditions which interfere with the learning process or are harmiul
to health and safety”); and Section 004.03D (same effective date) (“failed to conduct

professional educational activities in accordance with sound educational practices thatare

in the best interest of the student . . .").
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7. By a preponderance of the evidence, just cause exists pursuant fo Neb. Rev.
Stat. Gection 79-866 (2) (Reissue 2003) to revoke Respondent’s certificate for g period of

four (4) years; and

8. The public schiool certificate of Joel . Johnston, number 3386, a
standard teaching certificate endorsed in Music K-12, with an expiration date of August 31,
2010 shall be revoked for a period of four (4) years beginning this date.

STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION

BY: %@Q i o

Fred Meyer, Presidgnt
State Board of Education

The vote by the State Board of Education to approve the Final Order in Case No.
06-21, on November 4, 2005, was 8 __infavor, _ 0 against, _ 0 __ abstaining, and

0 absent. Individual State Board members voted as follows:

IN FAVOR: 1

oL 004

AGAINST.

ABSTAINING: .. R e

ABSENT:

6~



[image: image31.jpg]The undersigned hereby certifies that a copy of the foregoing Final Order was

served upon Joel . Johiston, 15148 Chalco Fointe Drive, Omaha, NE 68138, and Jeffery

Kirkpatrick, Attorney at Law, P.O. Box 82426, Lincoln, NE 68501, via United States mail;

Novermnber, 2005.

4437221
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STATE OF NEBRASKA NE PROFESSIONAL !
¢ CTICES C ISSION
IN THE MATTER OF THE )
REINSTATEMENT OF: ) caseNo. O 9— 0 ?
)
) PETITION FOR REINSTATEMENT

Joel D. Johnston )
15148 Chalco Pointe Drive )

Omaha, NE 68138 )

The undersigned Petitioner for reinstatement of a revoked Nebraska teaching,
Administrative and supervisory, or special services counseling public school certificate
alleges:

1. Standard teaching certificate endorsed in Music K-12, with an expiration date of
August, 2010, number -3386.

2. By order of the State Board of Education, the public school certificate of Petitioner was
revoked for a period of four (4) years, beginning November 4, 2005.

3. Employers of Petitioner during period of Certificate revocation:

Sharon North Jones Studio of Music Aug. 2005 to Present
Sharon North Jones, Executive Director

14215 Q Street, Omaha, NE 68137

402.933.1326

Voice Teacher and Director of Ensembles at SNJ Studios, with a schedule of 40
private voice students. Ensembles include the SNJ Singers, a 23-voice ensemble
of high school singers selected from the metropolitan area, and Center Stage,

a 46-member middle school show choir. Co-founded Performer’s Edge, a
musical theater program for K-12 students, with more than 500 students
participating since spring of 2006.



[image: image33.jpg]lowa Western Community College Fall 2005-Present
Arla Clausen, Director of Choral Activities

2700 College Road

Council Bluffs, |IA 51502

(712)325-3726

Adjunct Professor. Conductor of the Southwest lowa Men'’s Chorus.
4. Petitioner will appear on his own behalf.
5. Petitioner has fully complied with the Order of Revocation, and will not in the future engage
in any practice which is listed in the statutes as grounds for revocation or suspension of a

certificate, and is familiar with the criteria of professional practices adopted pursuant to 79-
868.

Applicant affirms the statements in the Petition are true, correct, and complete to the best of his
knowledge and belief.

»

S L b
Dated this__ 7 / A Day of Vo e i e | ,2003F.

s

\od 0 Yotiatr
Jo/el D. Johnston

15148 Chalco Pointe Drive
Omaha, NE 68138

402.321.5323

S
7



[image: image34.jpg]NEBRASKA DEPARTMENT
OF EDUCATION

RULE 27

REGULATIONS AND STANDARDS FOR
PROFESSIONAL PRACTICES CRITERIA

TITLE 92, NEBRASKA ADMINISTRATIVE CODE,
‘ CHAPTER 27

EFFECTIVE DATE
November 12, 2003
(REVISED)

State of Nebraska

Department of Education

301 Centennial Mall South
Lincoln, Nebraska 68509
Douglas D. Christensen, Ph.D.
Commissioner
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NEBRASKA PROFESSIONAL
PRACTICES COMMISSION

TITLE 95, NEBRASKA ADMINISTRATIVE CODE,

CHAPTER 1
®
REGULATIONS CONCERNING
TEACHER AND ADMINISTRATOR
PROFESSIONAL PRACTICES HEARINGS
® Effective Date -

October 30, 1993
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Professional Activities and Employment
2005-Present

Sharon North Jones Studio of Music Aug. 2005-Present

Director of Ensembles

Created two vocal ensembles — Center Stage, a middle-school show choir, and
SNJ Singers, a high school a cappella ensemble. The ensembles began in fall of
2006 with 13 total members, and have grown to the current roster of 70
members. Both ensembles perform locally and regionally in concerts, festivals,
and community events.

Voice Instructor
Teacher of private, applied voice instruction. Began in the fall of 2005 with
three students, growing to a current studio of 40, including middle school, high

school, and adult students.

Artistic Director/Co-Founder, Performer’s Edge Academy of Performing Arts
Originated musical theater program for instruction in voice, acting, and dance.
Wrote curriculum, hired staff, and taught voice in program. Performer’s Edge

began in the spring of 2006, and has since served more than 500 students in
school-year terms and summer camps.

Buena Vista University 1998-Present

Vocal Director, Buena Vista High School Summer Show Choir Camp

lowa Western Community College 2005-Present

Conductor, Southwest lowa Men’s Chorus

Conductor, Adjudicator, Choreographer, Clinician 2005-Present

Frequent conductor of regional middle school and high school choral festivals,
adjudicator at District Music Contests and Show Choir Festivals, Choreographer
for local and regional school show choirs, clinician for individual school vocal

programs.




[image: image37.jpg]Professional and Personal References for Joel D. Johnston {(Attached)

Sharon North Jones
President and Director, SNJ Studio of Music, Omaha, Nebraska
402.933.1326
Linda Meuret
Marketing Director, Performer’s Edge Academy of Performing Arts, Omaha, Nebraska
402.680.3056
Dr. Paul Keeler
Choral Director, Buena Vista University
712.749.2193
Dr. Thomas Ediger
‘ Professor of Music, Director of Choral Activities, Peru State College
402.872.2253
Kay Fast
Director of Choirs, Glenwood High School
Jennifer Orvis
Vocal Music Instructor, Plattsmouth High School
Cheri Helmer-Reinsche
Director of Choral Activities, Papillion-La Vista High School
402.573.1256
Mark Mangold
Choreographer, Buena Vista Show Choir Camp
612.623.0837
Bill and Nancy Liebermann
Parent of Voice and Ensemble Student
Rae Dyer

Parent of Voice Student
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March 16, 2010
Re: Letter of Reference for Joel Johnston
Greetings,

When | met Joel Johnston in 2002 { was initially impressed by his professional demeanor, superb musicianship,
effortless command of his classroom and his obvious passion for teaching. During the eight years of our
acgquaintance, first as a colleague and then, for the last five years, as my employee at SNJ Studio of Music Mr.
Johnston has, without exception, demonstrated all of these qualities and has consistently exceeded my
expectations in all his endeavors. { wholeheartedly endorse him for any teaching position.

| first hired Mr. Johnston as a private vocal instructor at SNJ Studio of Music in 2004. Within six months, directly as
a result of the high esteem in which he is held in the community, Mr. Johnston had become the most respected
and sought-after instructor at the Studio and had single-handedly increased our voice student roster by 30%. The
following year Mr. Johnston became Director of Ensembiles for the Studio and began building a choral program
from the ground up. Today, because of Mr. Johnston’s work, SNJ Studio of Music boasts a 46-member show choir,
a select high school a cappella ensemble, and a music theater training program (all directed by Mr. Johnston) with
plans for an additional show choir and a music theater performance ensemble for the 2010/2011 school year.

As a musician Mr, Johnston is unparafleled. He has an extensive knowledge of vocal repertoire and he is equally
proficient conducting a choral group or in a one-on-one private session. Mr. Johnston is a gifted, dedicated teacher
who engenders only respect and trust in his students and in their parents. During his time at SNJ Studio of Music
he has always conducted himself with the utmost professionalism in all situations. Joel Johnston has my highest
recommendation, and | am happy to furnish more details if you would like additional information.

Sincerely,

President & Executive Director
SNJ Studio of Music, Inc

(402) 933-1326
snj@snjstudios.com

Sharon North Jones Studio of Music, Inc. 14215 Q Street, Omaha, NE 68137
(402) 933-1326 www.snj@snjstudios.com
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14215 Q Street

Omaha, NE 68137
ErformER’s Edge Ayt it
Academy of Performing Arts - www.PerformersEdge.org

March 18, 2010
To Whom It May Concemn:

It is with great pleasure that | write this letter of recommendation on behalf of Mr. Joel Johnston. |
first became acquainted with Joel in 2004 when he was my daughter's high school choral
instructor, then subsequently as a professional colleague. He was a leading factor in my
daughter's decision to study vocal music education (she is currently in her second year of studies
at Nebraska Wesleyan University) and has been a mentor to her throughout her high school and
college years. In fact, she was awarded a Millard School's Foundation Scholarship based upon
an application in which she wrote about Mr. Johnston's influence on her decision to become a
choral director and vocal music educator.

My professional affiliation began with Joel when | asked him to direct a children's musical for a
non-profit arts organization | managed. | was impressed with Joel's ability to commanded the
attention of a cast ranging from elementary to middie school age students in a positive manner
and his efficient use of time to get the most from each rehearsal. | recall having a conversation
with our lighting director at one rehearsal in which she commented specifically that she had never
seen another director who was able to keep children on task in such a positive way.

For the past five years Joel and | have been pariners in Performer's Edge at the SNJ Studio of
Music. He has continued to teach private lessons to my son and has directed all three of my
children in various ensembies at the studio. He is a gifted instructor and all three of my children
have excelled vocally under his instruction receiving scholarships and awards. As director of
vocal ensembles at the studio he has more than doubled the size of each group in just a few
short years and each has received superior marks at local festivals. My children have always
enjoyed being a part of Mr. Johnston's choirs. They took pride in being a participant in such a
high caliber ensemble, but mostly they enjoyed singing for a director with the passion that Joel
has for choral music.

As a colleague of mine in Performer's Edge, Joel's professional demeanor and his knowledge
and enthusiasm for vocal music has been instrumental in our ability to grow into a highly regarded
performing arts educational program in the community. He is dependable, resourceful and
demonstrates a true love for teaching on a daily basis. He has been a joy to work with, and |
easily understand why he has a substantial network of professional colleagues that maintain a
working relationships with him. He is the most sought-after teacher at the studio, and his
reputation as artistic director of Performer's Edge is the primary factor of it's continued success.

Having worked with a number of music educators over the years, | can recognize an exceptional
teacher who will make a lasting impression on the students and teaching community where he
works. It is without any reservation that | recommend Mr. Joel Johnston for any teaching position
with full confidence in his abijity'to not only succeed but to excel.

Sincerely,

Marketing Director, Performer’s Edge Academy of Performing Arts
www.performersedge.org

info@performersedge.org

Office: (402) 933-1326

Cell: (402) 680-3056
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T am pleased to write this recommendation for Joel Johnston. I have known of Joel’s excellent
directing, music and choreography skills for eighteen years. Joel has been a music director for
the Buena Vista University Show Choir Camp since its inception in 1999. Prior to hiring Joel for
our camp, I judged his work frequently at Gretna and Millard High Schools in Nebraska. 1 have
taught and attended workshops where Joel was the featured speaker and instructor for sessions
hosted by Iowa or Nebraska Choral Directors Associations.

Joel Johnston has extensive experience in conducting large choral ensembles both in high
schools and in community settings. Joel presently conducts the highly regarded men’s chorus in
southwest Towa. His knowledge of choral literature for all types of ensembles is extensive. Joel
has experienced great success in teaching high school show choir and jazz ensembles. His years
of stage work with students allow him to make the most of a group’s potential. His sense of style
and ability to address detail in ensemble and solo stage performance put him in demand by
schools and community groups across the Midwest. I have selected Joel the last five years to
choreograph and critique the Jazz Choir at Buena Vista University. The students respond and
respect Joel’s work with them. He is demanding and incredibly positive with the students he
directs. Joel is a respected Show Choir and music ensemble judge in Iowa, Nebraska, Minnesota
and Missouri.

I have known of Joel’s work within professional choral and music associations. Joel maintains a
strong network of teaching colleagues who turn to Joel for advice and help with their own
teaching challenges. Joel is frequently asked to teach at choral clinics, coach solo voices and
address specific issues encountered by music educators in their schools. He works with group
dynarics, music skills and movement training for students and adults. Joel is highly organized.
His ability to transform ensembles into capable, confident performers is well-known to those of
us who have worked with or judged Joel’s ensembles.

Joel Johnston has a strong reputation as a knowledgeable, professional instructor. Our BVU
ensembles and camps have benefited from his excellent teaching and professional demeanor.
1 would recommend Joel’s work in music as a choral director and highly skilled teacher.

Sincerely

Dr. Paula Keeler
Choral Director

Buena Vista University
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Member Institution of the Nebraska State College System

To: ‘Whom It May Concern

From: Dr. Thomas Ediger
Professor of Music

Director of Choral Activities
Peru State College

P. 0. Box 10

Peru, NE 68421
tediger@peru.edu

402-872-2253 college
402-873-9161 home

Subject: Joel Johnston

Date: March 14, 2010

I am pleased to recommend Joel Johnston. For more than four years, Joel Johnston has
served as the primary choreographer for the Peru State College Misty Blues Show Choir.
In this regard he has been involved with two choreography workshops each year varying
from two to three days to choreograph a basic show and, in the spring, to add songs to the
existing show. Mr. Johnston is an enthusiastic and capable choreographer and a tireless
worker. He develops routines that suit the needs of our show choir and still challenge our
students. Everything Mr. Johnston does is connected with the music and the musical
style so visually his shows always respect the integrity of the music and the overall
musical style. His excellent shows have wide audience appeal.

Mr. Johnston is an exceptional vocalist and vocal music teacher so additionally he is able
to help work on the overall vocal sound while creating and refining the staging and
choreography for the group. Because of his excellent musical background he has often
made wonderful suggestions for music that would ‘work well' for the Misty Blues Show
Choir.

Mr. Johnston is patient yet demanding. He works hard to help teach the basics of the
choreography while still giving consideration to the overall flow of the show. Itis a
pleasure to work with Joel Johnston. He has excellent rapport with the students and he is
easy to work with. Joel Johnston has been a very 'positive force' in the development of
the Misty Blues Show Choir at Peru State College and I am pleased to give him my
highest recommendation.

blished in 1867

Nebraska's First College, E:

PO Box 10, Peru, Nebwaska 68421-0010 - 402

23815 o 1-800-742-4412 o e per.edi

lo
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To Whom It May Concern:

This letter is being written on behalf of Joel Johnston, to whom I give my highest
recommendation. As colleges and vocal directors, I have been acquainted with
Joel for the past several years. On many occasions, I have heard his show choirs,
which are always phenomenal. He has expertise in every aspect of vocal music,
and choirs under his direction are always quite exceptional. Currently, he is the
director of the SWI Men’s Choir, and has conducted numerous honor choirs
throughout the states of Jowa and Nebraska. Joel has a passion for music, and his
energy and enthusiasm are contagious.

Most recently, I have had the honor to work with Joel through my show choir at
Glenwood High School. He has created and taught choreography to our top show
choir. With his expertise, our show choir truly rose to a new level. Not only was
the choreography the best we have experienced, Joel also brought energy, and new
ideas for the show. He always conducted himself in a professional manner, got
down to business, and took charge of the group. The students instantly respected
him, worked hard, and we shared a newly inspired pride within the group. The
show choir achieved much success throughout the year, and we are excited about
working with Joel once again.

I have watched Joel work with choirs in the past several years. He has such a
charisma that students as well as adults instantly gravitate to. Whether he is
working with a show choir of 30 students or 250 students in an area honor choir,
Joel is always successful in making the music come to life, with passion and
emotion. Students will leave a festival conducted by Joel, with a newly inspired
love and appreciation of music. He is, without a doubt, one of the finest directors
inthis area.  His resume certainly speaks for itself, but Joel is truly outstanding in
every way. Any school, college, or university would be most fortunate to have
Joel Johnston on their staff. I give Joel Johnston my highest recommendation.

Sincerely,

Koy Tt
Kay Fast

Director of Choirs
Glenwood Community High School

~



[image: image43.jpg]Working with Joel Johnston has brought about the most positive changes in the
choral program at the high school where ] teach. We have been utilizing his services
for the last three years, and in that time, the PHS Show Choir has earned the respect
of the school and community, not to mention consistently superior ratings at
various competitions. The choreography he writes is sharp and professional and
the excitement he instills in the students allows them to take great pride in their
product. My show choir students look forward to rehearsal sessions with him
because he knows instinctively how to relate to young people. He uses quick wit
and creativity to take them outside of their comfort zones, and his teaching style
allows all students to feel comfortable and safe while learning and experimenting.

Joel Johnston is an accomplished musician, along with being an incredible dancer
and choreographer. He knows instinctively what to add to a piece of music in order
to take it beyond what’s on the page. His expertise in the areas of music and dance
makes him an invaluable resource to my show choir program. He inspires all
students he comes in contact with to strive for perfection and to attain more than
they ever thought possible. Besides changing the performance capabilities of my
students, Joel has changed the way they perceive themselves, both as performers
and as individuals. I highly recommend Joel Johnston as a professional addition to
any fine arts staff.

Jennifer Orvis
Plattsmouth High School Vocal Music Instructor

¥
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1 have personally known Joel Johnston as a student in high school, a University of
Nebraska at Lincoln music school student and performer, an educator, clinician,
adjudicator and guest choral conductor for various choir and show choir festivals
throughout the mid-western United States. In the past several years and to the present, I
have worked and continue to work with Joel at several high schools show choir camps in
Colorado, Nebraska and Kansas. Joel has been a professional presenter, clinician and
choreographer in my own classroom many times while I was teaching at Omaha Benson
High School and now in my present position at Papillion-La Vista South High School,

Papillion, Nebraska.

As a seasoned professional educator, I have observed dJoel continuing to be a constant
professional and role model with my own students and in other classrooms and camps
where I have had the honor of watching him work and working with him. My own students
and their parents hold Joel in high esteem, which is obviously evident by the number of
students who desire to take private voice lessons from him. It is also evident by the
number of schools in Nebraska, Iowa and Kansas who hire Joel each year to conduct clinics,
teach choreography, adjudicate show choir competitions or work with their students
individually and in a master class setting.

Joel is not only a professional educator, but an educator who has a profound and immediate
positive impact on students and their parents. Several of my own students each school year
choose to sing outside of the school day with his ensemble called Performer’s Edge, a select
high school choral music ensemble dedicated to the perfection of a cappella choral literature
and performance. Students under his direction continue to be respectful, professional,
knowledgeable and musical. Joel does not view himself as an elitist with this ensemble; he
views it as an extension of their high school experience. Therefore, his ability to be a team
player is unmatched.

Joel Johnston is a mentor, leader and above all, shining example of the best in music
education. He is a master teacher who has combined his innate abilities to make a positive
difference in “tomorrow’s future” while presenting the best in his own passion for education
and the choral arts. It is my honor to call him colleague and friend.

Papitlien-La Vista South High School
Papillion, Nebraska



[image: image45.jpg]March 14, 2010
To Whom it May Concern,

It is with much pleasure that I present to you a professional and personal reference letter for Joel

Johnston.

1 have had the privilege of knowing and working with Joel for over a decade. During this time, I
have had the opportunity to observe him in many professional settings, primarily while being a
fellow staff member each summer at the Buena Vista University show choir camp in Storm Lake,
IA.

I have worked with many vocal music instructors over my years of being involved in that field
and it is without question that I convey to you that Joel is one of the most talented music
educators with whom I have had the opportunity to work. It is indeed rare to find one person who
possesses the ability to skillfully teach the technical aspects of music, the ability to effectively
assist students with "feeling” and interpreting music and the ability to inspire students of all levels
of talent to be better than they ever thought they could be. This rare combination exists with Joel

Johnston.

There have been countless students of Joel's with whom I have worked that have personally
conveyed to me how Joel has positively impacted them not only through music, but also because
of the confidence they carry as a result of working with him. Is there truly a greater compliment
to an educator than for his or her students to not only excel in the area of their particular focus but

to also be able to apply what he or she has taught them to their personal lives?

I learn from Joel each time I am able to observe him work. I challenge anyone to watch him work
with music students and not glean some sort of insight into what effective teaching truly looks
like. Not surprisingly, through conversations with other music educators, it is clear to me to that
Joel is one of the most respected educators in the Midwest. This is evidenced by him being

sought out by so many to work with their programs.

It is only an added bonus that I also can proudly claim Joel as a dear friend. Through this
friendship, I have come to know his drive, his commitment to whatever endeavors he pursues and

his personal integrity.

/0



[image: image46.jpg]Please do not hesitate to contact me directly with any questions you have.

Sincerely,

Mark Mangold

35 Island Ave. W.
Minneapolis, MN 55401
612/623-0837

/!
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March 15, 2010

To whom it may concern:

I would highly recommend Joel Johnston as a vocal coach, music
instructor and choir director. Joel has worked with our daughter, Elizabeth,
for the past four years as a private vocal coach, director of SNJ Singers
(select high school a cappella group) and as assistant show choir director at
Skutt Catholic High School. Both in a group setting and in a one-on-one
lesson, Joel has an excellent rapport with his students and they truly enjoy
and respect him. He understands and is flexible to the hectic schedules of
high school students who also perform in other school activities.

Joel has coached Elizabeth to reach superior ratings at music district
contests and be selected for Nebraska’s All State Choir. He has helped her
prepare for auditions for community theatre as well as scholarship auditions
for college. The variety and style of music he has instructed Elizabeth in,
has broadened her range both artistically and vocally. Above all, Joel has
been such a positive instructor and our daughter’s confidence and ability as
a singer has blossomed under his direction.

Joel Johnston would be a welcomed addition to any vocal music
program. Please feel free to contact us if you have any further questions.

Sincerely,
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Nancy & Bill Liebermann
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My daughter, Abbey, has taken voice lessons from Joel Johnston
for 4 years. We have had a great experience and she has really
grown vocally with Mr. Johnston’s experienced direction. Joel has
guided her with the utmost professionalism and has a wealth of
knowledge in the field of music and specifically, voice. He has
helped greatly with her auditions, and has always gone out of his
way to accommodate Abbey’s schedule when she has needed
extra help. Through all of the work, Joel manages to make it fun.
Abbey has great respect for Mr. Johnston and always enjoyed
coming to him for help. We feel very fortunate to have been
connected to Joel. He has been a positive influence in our
daughter’s life.
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